
                                                                         

NOTICE TO ALL PATERSON RESIDENTS 
Effective Immediately 

CHANGES TO LEAF AND YARD WASTE COLLECTION 
 

The Recycling Division’s current leaf and yard waste collection 
schedule has been revised, effective immediately.  

Collection will be scheduled from April 4, 2022 through 
December 2, 2022. No leaf bags or yard waste should be placed 
on the curb until April 4, 2022. 

Leaf bags must contain leaves only-No grass, branches, stones, 
debris, etc., if so, they WILL NOT be picked up. 

Vegetative waste must be placed in a paper bag or reusable 
container. Brush must be bundled and tied in no more than 4ft 
lengths and no greater than 2” diameter. NO PLASTIC BAGS. 

The scheduled pick-up day for your area will remain the same. 

 
         William Rodriguez, Director 

Department of Public Works                               


